
BHESDRB ORGANIZING PRINICPLES

The establishment of a neighborhood building review board was recommended at 
the general meetings of the East Slope Preservation Committee held on July 7 & 10, 
1986 by a two thirds rnajori)' of residents who attended. 

Residents interested in working on a sub-committee that would establi�h the 
review board began meeting thereafter. 

The Committee has prepared a document called the East Slope Building 
Guidelines along v.,rith a map based on information collected by surveying the East 
Slope area. 

The review board has been established in order to implement the East Slope 
Building Guidelines. In order to ensure the successful operation of the building 
review process the following functions of the board have been set forth: 

1. Owner/builder Notification; •Preliminary Review.

In order for the Review Process to have the intended effect on new buildings 
within the East Slope Boundaries it is necessary that all prospective 
owners/builders of vacant land be notified in advance that such a review board 
exists. Experience has shown that preliminary reviews, prior to maklng a 
formal building permit application, facilitates the entire process and produces 
the most satisfaction for both the Review Board and the Owners/Builders. 

Therefore the Review Board will locate and notify all current vacant land 
owners and in addition will contact the S.F. Board of Realtors in order to 
effectively inform Realtors active in the area of the local building review 
process that all new builders can expect to complete before applying for a 
building permit. 

2. Neighborhood Notification.

For every project to be reviewect neighbors in the vicinity of the subj(;-.:t lot 
will be notified by the Board. All meetings to review plans ,viii be open to any 
interested neighbors. 

When any permit application for new construction within the East Slope Area 
is received by the Department of City Planning, the Review Board will be 
notified and the application will be placed on hold. The hold will last for a 
period of not more than 60 calendar days, or nntil the Department receives 
written notice of the findings of the Neighborhood Review Board. By 
filing a permit application before contacting the NBRB, an owner/ 
builder/ architect will have less time and opportunity to adjust the design than 
if the Review Board were contacted at a preliminary design phase. 
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